
 

 

 

Lake in the Hills Police Commission Special Meeting 
Meeting Minutes February 21, 2023 

 
The meeting was called to order by Commissioner Lawson at 7:00pm.  
 
Roll Call  
Present were Commissioner Lawson and Commissioner Haugk. Chairperson DeSantis was absent. Also 
present were Mary Frake, Chief of Police, and Matthew Mannino, Deputy Chief of Police. 
 
Discussion of Entry Level Testing Process  
It was confirmed that this year’s testing will be a single, entry level testing date of June 3, 2023 with an 
application fee of $15. 
 
Discussion of and vote on process change regarding Power Card Requirement  
It was discussed that not requiring a Physical Agility Test at the same time as the written test would 
perhaps attract more applicants. Commissioner Lawson made a motion to move the requirement of the 
Physical Agility Test at the time of the entry-level written test to instead be required after the Police 
Department interview but before the Background Check. Commissioner Haugk seconded the motion. 
Commissioner Lawson and Commissioner Haugk both voted aye. Motion passed. 
 
Adjournment  
Commissioner Lawson made a motion to adjourn the special meeting. Commissioner Haugk seconded 
the motion. Motion passed.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:08pm  
 
Sharon Lawson 
Police Commissioner 


